WEID Newsletter......

PIPING OF DISTRICT OPEN
LATERALS IN BOARDMAN

Lateral 11 in Boardman is the latest open
ditch to be piped. It serves 160 acres and
will be a pressurized system. Morrow
County completed their work at Wilson and
Laurel last spring and the District laid its
pipe in December. The deliveries and new
pump station will be completed in early
April. We applaud the landowners who were
so patient last season, waiting for the new
pipeline and who worked with the District
for the pressurized system. This will set a
standard for future projects. Water will be
pressurized to each parcel using a variable
frequency pump station. We received
$25,000 from the Bureau of Reclamation’s
WATERSMART grant program to help with
the cost.

This fall, we will wuse another
WATERSMART grant ($75,000) to elimi-
nate the lateral 5 open ditch and install a
pressurized system for Lateral 9 (east of
Eastregaard Rd).

We are looking for funding to pipe Laterals
12, 13, 15, and 17, so landowners should
start planning for a closed system. We have
given this information to the local NRCS of-
fice in Heppner. They will try to find fund-
ing to assist irrigators as they upgrade their
irrigation systems. Landowners will be con-
tacted as these projects move forward.

Piping in other areas may happen as folks
want to convert from flood on a case by case
basis. Contact the District as necessary.

FLOWERING RUSH FOUND IN
COLUMBIA BASIN

What is it?

Flowering rush is a perennial freshwater aquatic plant that
grows in lakes, rivers, and wetlands, either submerged in
water 20 feet deep or more or emergent along shorelines. It
spreads quickly as it is capable of breaking off and forming
new plants by its fragments.

Is it here yet?

t is established in the upper Columbia River watershed, the
lower Yakima River, and the Spokane River. It has been
found above McNary Dam.

‘Why should I care? I

t can outcompete native plants and create areas where no
other plants can grow. It reduces recreational opportunities
by clogging water bodies making boating and swimming
difficult, and has been linked to swimmer’s itch. It pro-
vides cover and nesting habitat for invasive fish that eat
desirable native fish such as salmon and trout. It impedes
water delivery in irrigation canals and is difficult and cost-
ly to control.

‘What are its characteristics?

Long, thin, triangular, sword-like leaves.
Flowering stalk can grow up to 5 feet tall.

Clusters of pink flowers with three petals and three

smaller sepals below the true petals.

How do I distinguish it from native species?
Flowering rush is difficult
to identify when not flow- |
ering; it blends in with
other shoreline and aquati
vegetation. If not flower-
ing, the presence of rhi-
zomes and triangular
leaves help identify it.

What if I find it? Con- |}
tact the Oregon Depart- |
ment of Agriculture, Nox-
ious Weed Control—Mark
Porter

mporter@oda.state.or.us







